
 
 
 
 

FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO 
AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the Office of Attorney General will hold a public hearing to address 
proposed amendments to North Dakota Administrative Code article 10-16 related to the 
multi-state lottery at 2:00 p.m. CT on Tuesday, May 19, 2020, at the North Dakota Lottery 
office, 1050 East Interstate Avenue - Suite 200, in Bismarck.  The purpose of the 
proposed amendments is to update rules.  The proposed amendments addressing 
changes to the Powerball® Game expected prize pool percentages and odds; Mega 
Millions® Game expected prize pool percentages and odds; and Lotto America® Game 
expected prize pool percentages and odds are emergency rules with effective dates of 
April 8, 2020 and April 9, 2020. 

The proposed amendments are not expected to have an impact on the regulated 
community in excess of $50,000. 

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the North Dakota Lottery office, 1050 East 
Interstate Avenue - Suite 200, Bismarck, North Dakota 58503-5574.  A copy of the 
proposed rules may be requested by writing the above address or calling 701-328-1574.  
Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or telephone 
number and received by Tuesday, June 2, 2020, will be fully considered. 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 
relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Lottery office at the above 
telephone number or address at least five days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 16th day of April, 2020. 
 

        Attorney General Wayne Stenehjem 


